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Federal Crop Insurance Corporation, USDA § 400.139 

§ 400.134 Review of FCIC record re-
lated to the debt. 

An employee who intends to inspect 
or copy FCIC records related to the 
debt must send a letter to the FCIC of-
ficial (designated in the notice of in-
tent) stating his or her intentions. The 
letter must be received by the FCIC of-
ficial within 30 calender days of the 
date of the notice of intent. In response 
to the timely notice submitted by the 
debtor, the FCIC official will notify the 
employee of the location and time 
when the employee may inspect and 
copy FCIC records related to the debt. 

[53 FR 5, Jan. 4, 1988] 

§ 400.135 Written agreement to repay 
debt as an alternative to salary off-
set. 

The employee may propose, in re-
sponse to a notice of intent, a written 
agreement to repay the debt as an al-
ternative to salary offset. The proposed 
written agreement to repay the debt 
must be received by the FCIC official 
within 30 calendar days of the date of 
the notice of intent. The FCIC official 
will notify the employee whether the 
employee’s proposed written agree-
ment for repayment is acceptable. The 
FCIC official may accept a repayment 
agreement instead of proceeding by off-
set. In making this determination, the 
FCIC official will balance the FCIC in-
terest in collecting the debt against 
hardship to the employee. If the debt is 
delinquent and the employee has not 
disputed its existence or amount, the 
FCIC official will accept a repayment 
agreement, instead of offset, for good 
cause such as, if the employee estab-
lishes that offset would result in undue 
financial hardship, or would be against 
equity and good conscience. 

[53 FR 5, Jan. 4, 1988] 

§ 400.136 Procedures for salary offset; 
when deductions may begin. 

(a) Deductions to liquidate an em-
ployee’s debt will be made by the meth-
od and in the amount outlined in the 
Notice of Intent to collect from the 
employee’s salary, as provided for in 
§ 400.130. 

(b) If the employee files a petition for 
a hearing before the expiration of the 
period provided for in § 400.130, then de-

ductions will begin after the hearing 
officer has provided the employee with 
a final written decision in favor of 
FCIC. 

(c) If an employee retires or resigns 
before collection of the amount of the 
indebtedness is completed, the remain-
ing indebtedness will be collected in 
accordance with procedures for admin-
istrative offset. 

[53 FR 5, Jan. 4, 1988] 

§ 400.137 Procedures for salary offset; 
types of collection. 

A debt will be collected in a lump- 
sum or in installments. Collection will 
be by lump-sum collection unless the 
employee is financially unable to pay 
in one lump-sum, or if the amount of 
the debt exceeds 15 percent of the dis-
posable pay for an ordinary pay period. 
In these cases, deduction will be by in-
stallments as set forth in § 400.138. 

[53 FR 5, Jan. 4, 1988] 

§ 400.138 Procedures for salary offset; 
methods of collection. 

(a) General. A debt will be collected 
by deductions at officially-established 
pay intervals from an employee’s cur-
rent pay account, unless the employee 
and the hearing official agree to alter-
native arrangements for repayment 
under § 400.135. 

(b) Installment deductions. Installment 
deductions will be made over a period 
not greater than the anticipated period 
of employment. The size and frequency 
of the installment deductions will bear 
a reasonable relation to the size of the 
debt and the employee’s ability to pay. 
If possible, the installment payment 
will be sufficient in size and frequency 
to liquidate the debt in no more than 
three years. Installment payments of 
less than $25.00 per pay period, or $50.00 
per month, will be accepted only in the 
most unusual circumstances. 

[53 FR 5, Jan. 4, 1988] 

§ 400.139 Nonwaiver of rights. 

So long as there are no statutory or 
contractual provisions to the contrary, 
no employee payment (or all or portion 
of a debt) collected under these regula-
tions will be interpreted as a waiver of 
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